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“Jesus wept.” John 11:35 NIV 
 
One evening after dinner while in Kinshasa at the Methodist 
Presbyterian Hostel (MPH), I watched Karin, a young lady 
from Lubumbashi, and Justin explored the power of the 
internet.  Karin was a late twenty-something year old 
babysitter for a female doctor who was attending a 
conference in Kinshasa.  Karin noticed that Justin’s 
computer had internet access via wireless at MPH but he was 
not getting with the program.  I just sit back, watch and 
listen to their exchanges in French.  Karin took charge and 
led Justin to a Congo version of a Jeopardy-like game on 
the internet.  Justin, a girl’s elementary school 
headmaster, was being “embarrassed” by the game and this 
young female.  Finally, a bible question was asked.  
“What’s the shortest version in the bible?”  Deacon Justin 
was equally puzzled and so was I for a minute, but not 
before Karin shouted out the answer, “Jesus wept.”  Duh! I 
remember that from my childhood days about 100 years ago.  
Karin turned out to be a real diamond in the rough. 
 
The level of knowledge possessed by Karin and Justin 
illustrates one big difference that may not be obvious to 
you.  Justin should have been more knowledgeable because of 
his gender and position.  And there is not a significant 
difference in there ages, although Justin is older.  But it 
does highlight the rural versus urban phenomenal.  People 
living in the urban areas have access to better health 
care, education, and as a result, they have better quality 
of life. 
 
We want the quality of life in the rural area to be equal 
or better than the urban areas.  The next phase of the 
Bulape Cultural Center will have a computer lab with 
internet access for students and the community at large.  
Currently, we are completing phase one of the cultural 
center which has a library, strategic game room, and a 
small movie theater.  The cultural center will be dedicated 
and formally opened in June.  The overview objective of the 
cultural center is to offer learning opportunities to the 
students and adults in Bulape.       



 
I amazed by the young people in Congo.  I believe if we can 
provide more education and skills to this younger 
generation, they will solve their problems and make Congo a 
better place to live. 
 
Thanks for your continued prayers and support.  If you 
would like to know more about our education programs or 
would like to know how you can help us make a difference, 
please contact me. 
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